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 Principal’s Message 
 
 
 
 
 
 

hornsbysth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au (email) 

www.hornsbysouthps.com.au (website) 

 

CALENDAR 

Hornsby South 
Public School  

Darug and Garigal Land  
57-63 Clarke Road HORNSBY 2077 

Ph: 9489 2410 Fax: 9489 2495 
 

Newsletter -  23 August 2023 

Term 3 Week 6 
 

Friday 25 August 
K-2 Assembly 11:35am 
 
Wednesday 30 August  
Kindy 2024 Information Sessions -
9:30 -10:30am & 6:30 - 7:30pm 
 
Friday 1 September 
3-6 Assembly 10:30am 
Father’s Day Stall 
Play Groups Session 1:45 -2:40pm 
 
Friday 8 September 
K-2 Assembly 11:35am 
Play Groups Session 1:45 -2:40pm 
K-2 Disco 
 
Thursday 14 September 
School Tour 9.30am 
Primary Proms Performance 
 
Friday 15 September 
3-6 Assembly 10:30am 
Play Groups Session 1:45-2:40pm 
 
Monday 18 September 
Multicultural Day 
 
Friday 22 September 
K-6 Assembly 11:35am 

Last Day of Term 3 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 KINDERGARTEN 2024 
Enrolments for Kindergarten 2024 are now open. If you know anyone 
with a child who is planning to start school in 2024, please direct them 
to our front office so we can assist with their enrolment. 

 
HZSS UNIFORMS 
Thank you to the HSPS P&C for funding the purchase of new HZSS 
uniforms for the Boys Netball, T-Ball, and Cricket teams to support 
their sense of belonging. We hope they arrive at school very soon. 
Thank you to Miss Monique Oliphant for designing these during the 
last holidays.  

mailto:hornsbysth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.hornsbysouthps.com.au/
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HSPS CELEBRATES 175 YEARS OF PUBLIC EDUCATION 
What a wonderful day we had celebrating 175 Years of Public Education. It was wonderful to have our 
community visit the classrooms and join in the celebrations. Thank you to Mrs Skye Harper for taking some 
beautiful photos to commemorate the day. 
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HSPS BAND CAMP 2023 
On Friday 11 - Sunday 13 August, the HSPS Training Band, Concert Band and Performance Band students 
attended Band Camp, held at the beautiful Crusaders campsite at Galston Gorge. For three days, the 
students rehearsed and participated in tutorials with expert tutors, playing music for over 10 hours across the 
weekend. 
 
On Saturday afternoon, students were engaged in recreational activities such as low ropes, challenge course, 
archery and bushwalking. This was followed by some social time as everyone gathered to watch the Matildas 
vs. France World Cup soccer game on the big screen. Celebrating the Matildas’ win with 70 students was 
certainly a Band Camp highlight! 
 

On the final day of camp, the students prepared a one- hour concert for the parents and each band performed 
the pieces they were working on. They did an incredible job working as a team playing a range of pieces, 
some of which they had only just received at camp. The Band Camp concert closed with the ‘Super Band’ 
which was made up of all 70 students performing together, conducted by our band director Matt Dalziel. 
 
Band Camp wouldn’t have been possible without our wonderful conductors from Key Music including Matt D, 
Andrew R and Susanna S. A huge thank you must also go to the 2023 Band Camp Parent Crew for giving 
up their weekend to assist at camp. Thank you to; Stephanie H, Hilary S, Erin L, Justine L, Andrew F, Daniel 
S-A, Jane C, Aparajita H and Prachi S and to our band camp co-ordinators, Tim M and Alex M. A special 
mention to Alex M for the many hours of organisation leading up to the camp ensuring all students were 
catered for and looked after.  Finally, to our students, who as always were exceptional. Congratulations! The 
camp was a great opportunity for all students to build relationships, improve their techniques and develop 
their independence. I look forward to hearing their next performance. 
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WAKAKIRRI  
THEME - Great Stories Inspire Change! 
Congratulations to the talented group of students who took part in the Wakakirri Dance Festival at Parramatta 
Riverside Theatre on Wednesday 16 August. The performance was truly joyful. Kids Gone Wild was about 
what happens when you leave dad at home, in charge of 87 kids at the annual Wakakirri slumber party. 
Nothing could go wrong, right? Or maybe the change in plans is exactly what the night needs……… The 
HSPS Wakakirri team won six awards; Best Public Speaking Award, Storytelling Award for Best Story Theme 
and Concept, Ensemble Award for Overall Performance, Lead Cast Award for Performance in Dancing and 
Actin, Production Award for Sets, Props and Costumes and Production Award for Projection. Congratulations 
and thank you to the parents for their support and assistance, to our talented teachers Miss Stephanie 
Jensen, Miss Maddie James, Miss Emily Madigan and Mrs Nicky Hall and to all 87 fabulous dancers involved 
in the performance, it was sensational! It was wonderful to see such an amazing sense of community spirit 
and belonging during the evening. 
 
LATE NEWS – Congratulations to the Wakakirri Team! We received a phone call late on Monday 
afternoon informing us you have been selected to perform at the state finals on 6 September 2023. 
An incredible feat. 
 
Wakakirri Ambassador Scott Irwin said "Fantastic fun Hornsby South! So energetic, with tightly rehearsed 
dance elements and some very cute storytelling also. A strong effort from your leads and ensemble. Such a 
large group and inclusive of all skill levels! Great costumes and makeup. Props & projections also. Things 
this size only come together with tonnes of hard work, and you are to be congratulated!” 

 

DEBATING  
Congratulations to our Premier’s Debating Challenge team, Alex Y, Julia S, Nia N, Olivia H and Oliver M who 
hosted Asquith Public School and debated the topic: Should all primary schools complete 30 minutes of 
exercise each day? The HSPS debating team were successful again in winning this debate. Thank you to Mr 
Paul Winspear for his guidance and tutelage.  
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ZONE ATHLETICS 
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Congratulations to our students that attended the Zone athletics carnival on Friday 18 August held at Sydney 
Academy of Sport and Recreation Narrabeen. A special congratulations to Oliver M,  Sean Y, Charlotte J, 
Eva H, Suluxmi S and Meka C who will represent our school at the Area carnival to be held on Tuesday 10 
October 2023. Thank you to Miss Monique Oliphant for her exceptional organisation and dedication to all 
sporting events. 

 
PARENTS AND CITIZENS ASSOCIATION (P&C) 
The next P&C Meeting will be held via Zoom on Wednesday 30 August at 7:30pm. New faces are always 
welcome. If you are not able to make this date, try and join the next meeting. Attending the P&C is a great 
way to meet new people in the community. 

 
ASQUITH MUSIC ENSEMBLES – MUSICALE 2023 
On Thursday 24 August at 6:30pm family and friends are invited to attend the Asquith Music Ensembles – 
Musicale 2023 performances at Asquith Girls High School. Please scan the QR code to purchase tickets.  
https://www.trybooking.com/events/1089680/sessions/4040580/sections/2027601/tickets 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

APPROACHING THE SCHOOL  
If you have any concerns, or should you need to contact your child’s class teacher, please make contact via 
Sentral and request an interview, or call the school office on 9489 2410. Making an appointment allows your 
child’s teacher to perform their duties and supervise their class appropriately. It also allows your child’s 
teacher to allocate the time required to assist you. 
 
If, following a meeting, you still have unanswered questions or concerns that were not resolved, please 
contact the school office to arrange a meeting with the grade/stage supervisor; Kindergarten – Miss Grace 
Nicholson, Year 1 – Mrs Skye Harper, Year 2 – Miss Stephanie Jensen, Year 3 – Ms Marien Morales, Year 
4 – Ms Carolyn Smith, Year 5 – Mr Adam Spencer and Year 6 – Miss Monique Oliphant.  
 
If your concerns are still not resolved, please contact the school office to request an interview with our Deputy 
Principal - Ms Carolyn Smith or myself.  
 
The staff at Hornsby South Public School welcome community members into our school and are keen to 
work together with parents to create a positive environment and support student learning. 
 

YEAR 6 CANBERRA EXCURSION 
Congratulations to Year 6 for a successful Canberra camp this week. A special thank you to the parents and 
students for being at school by 5am on Monday morning and to all the staff that arrived at school at 4:30am. 
 
A huge thank you to Miss Monique Oliphant, Mr Adam Spencer, Mr Connor Robinson, Miss Katie Smith, Miss 
Stephanie Jensen, Miss Leona Nicholson, Mrs Skye Harper and Miss Kylie Madden for donating their 
personal time to ensure the smooth running of the Year 6 camp and being on duty for over 60 hours. Without 
teachers volunteering their time, camps would not be able to take place.  
 
An enormous thank you to Miss Monique Oliphant and the Stage 3 team, who conquered the COVID 
requirements, restrictions and guidelines with risk management plans, COVID safety plans and medical 
plans. It is wonderful to be able to offer Year 6 the opportunity to build their confidence, develop problem-
solving skills, stimulate a sense of adventure, encourage social interaction and team building, and promote 
their independence. 
 
Thank you to Year 6 for being the wonderful, special group of people that you are and making the experience 
enjoyable for all. We hope you all enjoyed the time too and are not too exhausted upon your return. We look 
forward to the Year 5 camp in Term 4. 

 

BONESY 
Thank you to the Manning Family for the donation of Bonesy to our Science 
classroom. He is already greatly loved. 

https://www.trybooking.com/events/1089680/sessions/4040580/sections/2027601/tickets
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Mrs Jennifer Davey 
Principal 
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LOOKING AFTER OUR MENTAL HEALTH 
This week our Mental Health information is on depression during pregnancy. Please take some time 
to read this information.  
 
There are many community resources available to assist you, should you need. Please see contact 
information for some of these services at the end of the newsletter. 
 
KINDERGARTEN 2024 
It is nearly time for us to meet our newest members of the Hornsby South Community. If you have 
children starting Kindergarten in 2024, please make sure you have enrolled them in a Kindy Play 
Group session and Beginner Group sessions to support their transition to Primary School. We are 
also holding information sessions for parents with children starting Kindergarten in 2024, on 
Wednesday 30 August 2023. See the Flyer in this newsletter for more information. 
 
SUN SAFETY 
School hats are an important part of our approach to Sun Safety. Even in these cooler winter months 
it is important for all students to wear their hats when playing and learning outdoors. Please ensure 
your child/ren have their hat in their bag every day. Replacement hats can be purchased through 
the uniform shop. 
 
ROAD SAFETY 
Included in this newsletter are some safety tips for use of the drop off and pick up zone outside our 
school. These tips are easy ways to make sure our children are able to be dropped off and picked 
up in a safe way. Please take some time to read these tips and discuss them with your child/ren. 
 
STAGE 2 TECH DAYS 
As part of our Science Week celebrations Stage 2 have taken part in two exciting mornings of 
Technology lessons. They have developed their skills in word processing, Scratch Jr, Hour of Code 
and STEM activities, all while having fun. Thank you to the Stage 2 teachers for organising these 
engaging learning activities. 
 
 



Respectful, Responsible, Aspire
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Carolyn Smith 
Deputy Principal 

 
 

  

 

STAGE TWO TECH DAY 
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COMMUNITY COFFEE AND CATCH-UP 
Join us for our next Community, Coffee and Catch Up where we will be looking at the importance of reading 
with our children and the different ways that we can help them as they navigate the processes of learning to 
read. We will look at the complexities of learning to read and also explore Scarborough’s Reading Rope and 
what goes into the challenging task of becoming a skilled reader. 

 
Please register your interest through the Google form:  

 
https://forms.gle/abarX5AFLA5EKeqq7 
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2023 PREMIER’S SPELLING BEE REGIONAL FINALS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 
 
Mrs Skye Harper 
Assistant Principal, Curriculum and Instruction 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Miss Kylie Madden 

Assistant Principal, Learning and Support 
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POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Miss Stephanie Jensen 
Relieving Assistant Principal Year 2 

 
 

THE ANXIETY PROJECT  
Research indicates that 70% of child anxiety is learned. Fortunately, early intervention means that 
most childhood anxiety can be unlearned too. But, how do we do this? How do we realistically 
support children through these tough times? Much of the potential for improvements in child well-
being can be achieved through ‘challenging’ students to engage with problems - not by avoiding 
them.  

I remember when I was 7, I had been practising a poem for weeks and it was finally time to get up 
on stage and present it to an audience and judges at a Speech and Drama Eistedford. Before I had 
to get on the stage I could hear my heart beating, I could feel the butterflies in my stomach and I 
begged my mum to just take me home. I did not want to do it! After I finished, I walked off stage with 
a giant smile on my face- happy and proud of myself for achieving something that was unfamiliar 
and uncertain. My mum tells me that as soon as I got off the stage I asked “can I go up and do it 
again?”. I was obviously pretty chuffed with myself and with what I had accomplished. 
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I can’t remember exactly what it was that helped me step onto that stage when I was little but I am 
sure that my mum would have been fueling me with encouragement, support and praise. How would 
I feel if I never got to get up and give it a go? What would I have learned if my mum did give in and 
take me home like I asked her?  

If you notice that your child is feeling overwhelmed or worried about something, provide them with 
the time to calm down and then take it as an opportunity to talk about what they are experiencing 
and feeling.  

It is normal for people to experience stress, worries or have anxious feelings throughout life. As 
adults, it is important that we guide children through these emotions and equip them with the skills 
to face these challenging moments as they get older. 
 

Remember, what you might think is a little problem could really be a big problem through the lens 
of a child. Children need us as adults to help them make sense of problems and to feel secure and 
supported. 

 

 
Miss Grace Nicholson 
The Anxiety Project Implementation Coach 
Acting Assistant Principal Kindergarten 

 
 
 
 
VISIBLE LEARNING 
Visible Learning is an effective methodology to promote independence and student growth in both 
academic and social domains. To help spark a few school conversations at the dinner table, try 
asking your child the following questions relating to the mind frame of being collaborative. 
 
What are you passionate about? 
 
How did you show your curiosity today? Which questions did you ask your teacher or friends? 
 
What did you create in mathematics? 
 
What would you want to investigate further? How could we do this as a family? 
 

How can you be curious tomorrow during learning time? 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Ms Morales & Miss Oliphant 
Visible Learning Coordinators 
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Hornsby South School in 2024 
(excluding current Year 6 children) 

or if your child will be returning to school 
AFTER 1 February 2024 

 
(Please return to school office) 

 
 

My child/children: 
 

Name:  _____________________________________________ 2023 Class: _________ 
 
Name:  _____________________________________________ 2023 Class: _________ 
 
Name:  _____________________________________________ 2023 Class: _________ 
 
 
 Will NOT be returning to Hornsby South in 2024. 

Name of new school (if known)  
 
 
___________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 

 Will be returning late to school in 2024 on  
 
 
___________________________________________________________________                                                                         
(expected date of return)       

 
 
Reason:  
 
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
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CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS 
NEEDED 

 
 

Providing nutritious food in our canteen is a vital step in 
helping kids set up healthy routines and habits for life. 

 
Our canteen is run with the help of a network of volunteers 

from our school community. 
 

We urgently require volunteers to help in the canteen. 
 

If you can spare any time to join our network and help prepare 
and serve food at our canteen, we would very much appreciate 

a hand. 
 

It is easy and fun work with on-the‐job training, and you only 
need dedicate as much or as little time as you can - even an 

hour of your time is greatly appreciated. 
 

Volunteers must have a working with children check AND 
FILLED IN THE Declaration for Child Related Workers form - 

see below. 
 

Please complete the form and return to the school office. 
 

If you have any queries, please feel free to contact on  
9489 2410  

or email - canteen.hsps@gmail.com 
 

Many thanks 
 Tamara   

mailto:canteen.hsps@gmail.com
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Music Bus lessons at Hornsby South Public School 
 

The Music Bus has opened their term 3 enrolments and are inviting new students to apply. 
 

Classes offered are: · Keyboard (K-y6) · Ukulele ( K -y6) · Drums (y1-y6) · Guitar (Y2-y6) 
 

Lessons are: 30 minute duration, once per week, held in the hi tech music classroom on wheels 
on our site, the cost is $20 per week ($22 drums) payable by the term on commencement 

 
If you wish to take part please complete this expression of interest form: 

 
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/ee4627a5204c46158e1ab17e7c8069c6 
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Newsletter Advertising Disclaimer 

This newsletter may contain third party advertisements and links to third party websites.  These advertisements and links are 

not endorsements by Hornsby South Public School of the goods and services offered.  Hornsby South Public School takes no 

responsibility for the promises made, or the quality/reliability of the products or services offered in all advertisements. 

 
NSW Department of Education CRICOS Code 00588M 

 

 
 


